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On September 8th, the Almeda fire 
scorched approximately 300 acres of 
riparian area on Bear Creek from the 
North end of Ashland to Phoenix, 
Oregon. Fueled by historic winds, low 
humidity, and prolonged òdroughtó 
conditions, Bear Creek and the 
communities of Ashland, Talent, and 
Phoenix will most likely never be the 
same. We lost thousands of homes, 
hundreds of businesses, millions of 
dollars of public infrastructure, and 
human lives. The fire has also presented 
us with an important opportunity and 
illustrates the need for riparian area 
rehabilitation.  

Prior to the fire, the Rogue River 
Watershed Council, City of Phoenix, 
and Rogue Valley Sewer Services had 
begun work on a restoration project 
along Bear Creek near Blue Heron Park 
in Phoenix, Oregon. Phase one (removal 
of invasive blackberries) was completed 
in the spring. Phase two was scheduled 
to begin this fall, with planting 
beginning in the spring. The objectives 
of this project were to repair riparian 
habitat, improve shading on Bear Creek, 
open up view-planes to the creek, bring 
the creek back into the community, and 
hazardous fuels reduction. 

After the fire, I walked many miles of 
the Bear Creek Greenway. In most cases, 

A reminder that not all was lost 
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A scene of devastation after the Almeda Fire      
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